State of Minnesota Pollution Control Agency 717 Delaware Street S.E. Mpls, Mn.

Dear Mr. Kramer,

We are still involved with closing of the dump on Mink Lake in Corina Township.

I am enclosing a copy of a letter that you sent me in November of 1970. Can you explain more in detail what the state standards are that you mentioned in paragraph three of your letter.

As I assumed, the Township Board will not close the dump, if you can be more specific in the actual details I may be able to write the State Attorney Generals Office for some help.

Yours very truly

Raymond G. Cech Chairman, TAMS Ass. 4313 7th St. N.E. Mpls, Mn. 55421

OFFICE OF PLANNING AND ZONING

WRIGHT COUNTY COURTHOUSE BUFFALO, MINNESOTA 55313

January 28, 1971

Mr. Raymond G. Cech 4313 - 7th Street Northeast Minneapolis, Minnesota 55421

Dear Mr. Cech:

I have not forgotten about your letter of December 18th. In this letter you discussed the Corinna Township dump. I have been in touch with the Town Board but received no conclusive answer until two days ago when they said they had no intentions of opening another site as a land fill until the County puts into operation a sanitary land fill that may meet their needs. In July of 1970 when the County held hearings before adoption of our Solid Waste Ordinance, the Townships and Villages were given a period of nine months to find suitable sites for land fills. To date we have had no response from either the Villages or Townships.

We fully realize the problem at the present site but until we can provide approved land fills, we cannot readily close existing facilities without creating a worse problem - that is people using the entire County for a dump.

The County is seeking approval of sites now and if approval is given, we can then put these into operation; only then can we close existing facilities.

You also asked about Mr. Minnick. I granted him until March 31st to dismantle the structure and April 31st to correct his sewer system. The reason for this length of time is because he has some plans for remodeling which include a basement. He has had the system pumped, but this is only temporary relief. I will be checking on the progress there on these dates.

I'm sorry I could not give you information on the dump at an earlier date.

Respectfully yours

George R. Isaacson Zoning Administration

WRIGHT Co. Courthouse. Buffalo, MN 5-5313

GRI:cp